[image: image1.jpg]




Monday 14th September 2020
Dear Parents and Guardians
THANK YOU

I am writing to you to thank you for helping us have a smooth start to the school year.
We really appreciate everyone’s co-operation and adaptation to the ‘new normal’, especially wearing masks in the school office.  The one-way system on the school drive is working well, and it is creating a safe area in the car park.  Thank you for communicating with your teachers through emails too.
SYMPTOMATIC CHILDREN

We have had several children taking Covid19 tests due to developing symptoms associated with the disease.  We are also aware of a number of children absent with symptoms and other illnesses.

As you may be aware, there have been a number of schools who have had to close for year groups, as children or staff are having to self-isolate.  This only need occur if we have positive cases.  The latest advice from Lancashire Local Authority, is if there is a positive case in a class, only the children who are close contacts of the child are to self-isolate for 14 days.  We are initially guided by Lancashire, but NHS Track and Trace will have the final say on who is to self-isolate.

I am writing with this information to pre-warn everyone, but we hope and pray we do not have to act on this.

Yours sincerely

Mr P. Eaton

Headteacher
Sacred Heart Catholic Primary
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